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I. PURPOSE

The purpose of this letter is to clarify the policy of assuring that
interpreter services are provided for Medicaid recipients, including ser-
vices to those who are deaf, when they are receiving medical care.

IT. BACKGROUND

In order to provide quality medical care, it is essential that infor-
mation be exchanged between the provider and the recipient of the care.
Assuring that recipients can communicate with their medical care provider
in a language which they understand has always been part of the policy for
the administration of Medicaid. The Federal Rehabilitation Act of 1973 for-
bids discrimination on the basis of handicap in programs receiving Federal
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II1.

financial participation. Despite this history, continuing questions show
that misunderstanding of this policy is cammon.

IMPLICATTIONS

One of several methods may be used to provide needed translator ser-
vices. Family members or volunteers from the camunity are most often the
resource for translator service, without incurring expense.

Facilities which provide medical services reimbursable through a rate
established by the Department of Health may include bilingual services and
interpreter services to the deaf as allowable costs when appropriate and
necessary.

In situations not included in the two paragraphs above, the local So—
cial Services District must make interpreter services, including services
to the deaf, available between providers and recipients. Applicants and
recipients may be encouraged to bring a relative or volunteer to provide
the necessary interpretive service, but they camnot be required to do so.
Such expenses will be charged as an administrative expense.

RECOMMENDED ACTTION

It is recommended that this letter be distributed to all Medical Assis-
tance Staff.

C.

C. Osborn
Deputy Commissioner
Division of Medical Assistance





